St. Ignatius Of Antioch Church February 22, 2015



MINISTERIAL STAFF

Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker, J.C.D., Pastor Rev. Jonathan J. Dalin, M.Div. Assistant Pastor Msgr. Francis J. Statkus, J.C.D., Retired, in Residence Deacon Robert J. Skawinski, M.B.A., Retired Deacon Michael Cibenko, B.A. Mary Ann DiTommaso, M.A. in Ed., School Principal Annmarie C. Flanagan, M.A., DRE

Maria LaMantia, B.S., Youth Minister Francis Klose, M.A., M.Ed., D.Litt., Music Director

Rectory: 999 Reading Avenue, Yardley, PA 19067

PHONE NUMBERS:

Rectory: 215-493-3377, Parish Secretary Ext. 211

Fax: 215-493-0450 School: 215-493-3867

Religious Education Office: 215-493-5204 Youth Ministry Office: 267-391-7693 Music Ministry Office: 267-670-3413 Respect Life Coordinator: 215-321-6698

SCHEDULE OF MASSES:

Saturday: 5:15 P.M. Vigil Mass

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30,11:30AM and 6:00 PM

Children's Liturgy of the Word: at 9:30 Mass

Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00 AM

Saturday: 8:00 AM.

Holy Day Schedule: 7:00PM Vigil Mass, 7:00AM,

9:00AM, and 7:00PM.

Special Schedules for Christmas, New Years & Easter

E-mail: contact@siparish.org
Website: http://www.siparish.org

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:

Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00 P.M.
Eves of First Fridays: 7:00 to 7:30 P.M.
Eves of Holy Days: 7:00 P.M.
Confessions will also be heard at any reasonable time on request.

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA):

For those who would like to inquire about the Catholic Faith, information is available. Please contact the Director of Religious Education, Annmarie Flanagan, at 215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701

BAPTISMS:

The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on the second and fourth Sundays of each month at 12:45 P.M. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for parents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:30 PM in room 2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rectory to register for the class.

MARRIAGES:

Arrangements must be made at least six months in advance. An appointment should be made with one of the parish priests. Available dates cannot be given, nor can weddings be scheduled, rescheduled, postponed or cancelled over the phone.

ANOINTING OF THE SICK:

Please call the rectory if someone is sick. The Holy Eucharist will be brought to anyone homebound.

NEW PARISHIONERS:

New to the parish? Please call the rectory for an appointment to register.

EXPOSITION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT:

24 Hours a day in Adoration Chapel



ARCHDIOCESE OF PHILADELPHIA

Consultation of the Clergy and Faithful for the 2015 Synod of Bishops in Rome

Pope Francis has called for an Ordinary Synod of Bishops in October 2015 on the theme, *The Vocation and Mission of the Family in the Church and Contemporary World.* The General Secretary of the Synod of Bishops, following a practice that typically anticipates every Synod, invites consultation on this topic to assist with its preparations.

A Preparatory Document has been issued by the Holy See to initiate this consultation along with a series of questions. Archbishop Chaput, in an effort to provide an opportunity for the clergy and faithful of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia to engage in this consultation in as wide a manner as possible, has authorized the use of this instrument for local participation.

The clergy and faithful are asked to read and complete a Preparatory Document, or its summary, on the Archdiocesan website and then answer any or all of the questions that follow by visiting www.archphila.org.

END OF YEAR CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS

If you would like a statement of your 2014 parish contributions, please call the rectory, 215-493-3377, ext. 207, Monday through Wednesday between 9am and noon or 1pm and 5pm or email your request to contact@siparish.org.

A NEEDED HELPING HAND



In need of a one bedroom, unfurnished/ furnished on or before May 1st.

Will do housekeeping, cooking, and outside landscaping for a reduction of rent!

Have references - please call 215-499-1114 and leave a message.

Thank you!

First Sunday of Lent February 22, 2015



Your ways, O LORD, make known to me; teach me your paths.

~ Psalm 25:4

| MASS INTENTIONS | |
|-----------------|---|
| Monday | |
| 9:00 | Richard O'Donnell (Ruth and Lou Gunkel) |
| Tuesday | |
| 9:00 | John Gage Cross (Jane Ehret) |
| Wednesday | |
| 9:00 | Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker/living (Jane McKiernan) |
| Thursday | |
| 9:00 | All Living & Deceased Members of the Parish |
| Friday | |
| 9:00 | The Evanoski Family (Estate) |
| Saturday | |
| 8:00 | Cecilia Savino (Ann & Akos Swierkiewicz) |
| 5:15pm | Deceased Members of the Petrucco Family |
| | (Richard & Genevieve Petrucco) |
| Sunday | March 1, 2015 |
| 7:30 | Marge C. Lantzy (Children) |
| 9:30 | Kathryn Marseglia (Vito Marseglia Family) |
| 11:30 | Bill Gibney (Regina Gibney) |
| 6:00pm | Michael DiMeo (The Sassaman Family) |

RESPECT LIFE: ROSE INTENTION

February 21st and 22nd: For all parents who have adopted a child and their children.

LENTEN PRACTICES

The Bishops of the U.S. prescribe, as minimal obligations, that all persons 14 years and older are bound to abstain from eating meat on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays of Lent. All persons 18 years and older, up to and including their 59th birthday, are bound to fast by limiting themselves to a single full meal on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday while the other two meals on those days are to be light.

All the faithful are encouraged to attend Mass, to receive the Holy Eucharist daily, to use the Sacrament of Penance, and to undertake spiritual reading, especially the study of the Sacred Scriptures, to become involved in Community of Disciples and to attend Stations of the Cross.

STATIONS OF THE CROSS will be celebrated during Lent on Fridays (except on March 27th due to The Passion Play) at 2:00pm and 7:00pm. Stations will conclude with Benediction of the Most Blessed Sacrament.

OPERATION RICE BOWL: Participation in Catholic Relief Services' Operation Rice Bowl unites us in prayer, fasting, and giving with millions of people throughout the world who are oppressed by poverty, injustice, war, disease, lack of education and other opportunities. **Packets are on the window sills of church at the first and fourteenth Stations of the Cross.**

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP

All are invited - as we sing God's praises and share in His Word and His Love in an intimate community of faith.

We meet every Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 2F in the Meeting Center. Deacon Bob Skawinski is our spiritual Prayer Group Director.

SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND - 2/28 & 3/1



Pope Francis has said, "the measure of the greatness of a society is found in the way it treats those most in need, those who have nothing apart from their poverty." With these words in mind, the Social Action Committee asks for your financial support during its periodic collection to be held next weekend. Your donations are used to assist struggling, preidentified clients of Catholic Social Services with paying rents and mortgages, purchasing food, paying for gas to get to work, and fulfilling any other needs necessary to help them with activities of daily living. Our food drives have restored food pantries and provide meals for many in our area and beyond. Our furniture drives have given necessary items to help women in transition restore their lives to some sense of normalcy. Our sweater and coat drives have provided much needed warmth.

Envelopes have been provided in our collection packets and checks should be written to St. Ignatius with a notation for the Social Action Committee.

Thank you for your continual support and especially for recognizing our responsibility to those less fortunate. Thank you also to the many community groups who can be depended on to assist us. If you are interested in joining the Social Action Committee, please contact the rectory at 215-493-3377. If you know of a family in need, please contact the rectory and a referral will be made.

COLDS AND FLU AND THE CELEBRATION OF THE SACRED LITURGY

People feeling ill should avoid receiving Communion from the cup at all Masses.

Thank you for your cooperation!

COUNTING OUR BLESSINGS

<u>February 9, 2014</u> <u>February 15, 2015</u>

Sunday \$12,590.00 \$12,502.00 338 env. Youth Ministry 1,101.00 844.00

We are very grateful for the support of our parish.

THE 2016 MASS BOOK is now open for anyone who wishes to reserve Masses for their loved ones.

Please call the rectory and speak with one of our secretaries to make an appointment to reserve your Mass.

ROSARY

All are invited to recite the rosary after the 9:00am Mass. For those who can stay longer, the Chaplet of Divine Mercy is also recited.



ST. IGNATIUS PARISH APPEAL 2015

Recently, you should have received a letter regarding our parish appeal. A few weeks ago, we had an insert in the bulletin discussing that we are doing a parish appeal. Our parish appeal began on February 15, 2015 and will conclude on June 15, 2015. Recently, a letter from the Archdiocese of Philadelphia for Catholic Charities Appeal was sent out. I understand that the St. Ignatius Parish Appeal and the Catholic Charities Appeal will run simultaneously. However, these are both two different appeals, each being important. I ask that you do your best with what you have for these appeals.

Our parish appeal goal is \$175,000. All monies raised from our parish appeal will be applied to our infrastructure needs. I ask for your participation when our appeal begins so we can continue our focus of serving. I know I can count on your financial assistance.

If you did not receive your letter, please contact the rectory office at 215-493-3377, ext. 211. Appeal envelopes are available at each of the exit areas in the church.

CLOTHING DONATIONS

The St. Vincent DePaul clothing bin in our parking lot is no longer overseeing your clothing donations. The service has been taken over by a new company, **Thrifty Irishman**.

Your donations of wearable, used clothing will be greatly appreciated.

OREMUS (LET US PRAY) STUDY PROGRAM

Thursday Evenings Through February 26th, 2015 7:00PM ~ Religious Education Center

The Oremus Study Program presented by the Adult Faith Formation Committee of St. Ignatius will teach you the essentials of an effective and fruitful prayer life. Over the course of eight weeks, you will discover how God speaks to you, even in the smallest encounters. Following the tradition of the Catholic Church and the wisdom of the saints, you will learn how to express yourself to God in prayer and how to hear his voice. Our moderator is Deacon Mike Cibenko.

H.O.P.E.

(Helping Other People Everyday)

H.O.P.E. is a group of concerned parishioners who are willing to help anyone in the geographical boundaries of our parish. **What we do:** Visit shut-ins; prepare meals in a crisis situation; grocery shop or run errands for shut-ins; take others to the grocery store; take people to Mass one day a month; drive to medical appointments, bank, post office, etc.

What we CANNOT do: Transport people in wheelchairs, be called as an emergency ride, do personal care (feeding, bathing, toileting, house cleaning, or respite care), respond on short notice. (If possible, please give us 2 weeks notice).

To volunteer for **H.O.P.E.** or to use **H.O.P.E.**, call Pat Furst at 215-801-0820.

From the Religious Education Office ...

The Religious Education Office is open on Sunday mornings at 7:00 a.m. and Monday to Thursday at 9:30 a.m. <u>Note that</u> the office is closed on Friday.

Parents, are you aware that we have a "Special Needs" PREP class that meets on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.? If we could help to give your child a religious education in a small group environment, please give Annmarie a call to put your name on our mailing list. Registration materials will be sent out for next year's Religious Education Classes at the end of February.

There will be an important meeting for all parents of First Communion children on Tuesday, February 24, in the auditorium, at 7:00 p.m.

Our PREP Service Project continues through March 4th. We are putting money in the baby bottles to donate to the Legacy of Life Foundation for mothers and babies in need.

REGISTRATION FOR 2015-2016 PREP YEAR...

All PREP families will receive registration materials this week. Please bring the completed registration form for each child and tuition fee to our "Walk-in Registration Evening" through the blue doors under the blue canopy, on **Thursday, March 12, 2015, between 6:30 p.m. and 9:00 p.m.**

If you are new to the parish or will have children entering kindergarten or grade 1 in the Fall, please stop in our office for information and registration materials, or call 215-493-5204. We will also need a copy of the child's Baptismal certificate unless he/she was baptized here at St. Ignatius Church.

Our Religious Education program is open to students in grades K through 12 and includes a special needs class.

ENGLAND TRIP ~ JULY 2015

.....

Travel with Father Jonathan Dalin, Assistant Pastor of St. Ignatius, on a Custom England Trip.



Where: Oxford, Stratford-upon-Avon, Bristol, Cardiff, Bath, London, Canterbury, Walsingham, and Cambridge

Trip Dates: July 6 - 15, 2015

HOST A FAMILY

Cost: \$4,099.00 (Airfare and ALL included)

To register, please contact 855-842-8001 or 508-340-9370. You can also register online at www.proximotravel.com.

HOST A FAMILY

World Meeting of Families is coming to Philadelphia in September 2015 and you can help!

Thousands will visit for this international event from September 22 - 27, 2015.

You can open your home and host a family or an individual.

Open your home and host a family! It is easy to sign up online.

Be a part of this historic event and learn more at www.WorldMeeting2015.org or email us at host@WorldMeeting2015.org.

ST. IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH SCHOOL



"High Achievement ~ Higher Purpose" From the desk of Mrs. DiTommaso:

The Kingdom of God is at hand. As we begin the first week of Lent, let us renew our baptismal commitment to God through prayer and repentance. Make an effort to have Lent be a time of giving rather than a time of giving up.

Coming Events

<u>Tuesday, February 24th</u> - Parent Meeting for First Communion at 7:00pm.

<u>Thursday, February 26th</u> - *Open House* - 9:00am to 11:00am and 6:00pm to 8:00pm.

Friday, February 27th - Stations of the Cross at 2:00pm.

Success Starts Here! Registration for the school year 2015-2016 is now in progress. Information and forms are available by calling 215-493-3867 or on our website: www.sischool.org.

FATHER McCAFFERTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Monsignor Shoemaker is in need of several donations to the fund in order to assist needy families with school tuition.

PLEASE REMEMBER...The first day each week for Catholic Education in School and PREP begins on Saturday/Sunday with attendance at Mass.





Maria LaMantia - Youth Minister Email: <u>ym@siparish.org</u> Phone: 267-391-7693

<u>Senior High Y Disciple Youth Group</u> - 7:00pm to 8:30pm on Sunday Nights; Join us on <u>March 1st</u>, <u>March 8th</u> and <u>March 15th</u>. For more information on the Y Disciple Program please visit <u>www.ydisciple.org</u>.

Youth Band/6:00 Music Ministry: If you are interested in playing an instrument or singing at our 6pm Mass, please contact Frank at fklose@siparish.org. While the music is popular among young parishioners, we welcome the musical contributions of anyone who is interested in lively liturgical music.

If you are interested in attending any of our events or volunteering, please let me know!

THEOLOGY ON TAP

Bucks County Young Adult Theology on Tap Series Tuesday, February 24th at 7:30pm Giuseppe's Pizza ~ 990 2nd St. Pike, Richboro, PA 18954

Bucks County Theology on Tap is beginning our Winter series! Come join young adults from across Bucks County for a Catholic-based presentation in a comfortable social environment. Fr. Chris Walsh, Pastor at St. Raymond of Penafort in Philadelphia, will present this month's topic, "40 For 40: A Commoner's Guide for Lent." This series is a great way to meet new friends while enjoying fellowship and growing in faith. Also, be sure to visit our Facebook page, "Bucks County TOT" for more details on this and future events!

PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY...

Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O'Brien Darby, Staten De Tample, Jamie Drennen, Ronald Ernst, Kevin Frawley, Anthony Fuscarello, Joe Galle, Andrew Garcia, Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Jonathan Grubb, Edward Hill, William J. Homer IV, Karen Jacinto, David & Christine Kawoczka Krueger, Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Matthew Listner, Matt Leonardo, James Limer, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, William Mennell, Chris Merrick, Jayson Mix, David Morgan, Kevin Nash, Stephen Neder, John O'Rourke, John Parente, Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew Rieser, Mary Romo, James Tams, Scott Toro, Sean Wolodzko, John Worman.

To add someone in the Armed Forces to our prayer list, call 215-493-3377.

LENT MUSIC "NOTES"



Dr. Frank Klose ~ Music Minister Email: <u>fklose@siparish.org</u> Phone: 267-670-3413

Our Lenten music selections reflect the major themes of the season of Lent: prayer, fasting, mercy, and making whole our lives. As Jesus is tempted in the desert and refuses to give in, so must we avoid temptation. As Jesus is transfigured before his apostles, so must we move ourselves closer to the image of God that we get to know through Jesus.

"From Ashes to the Living Font" (#474) utilizes the melody from "Lord, Who Throughout These 40 Days", giving us the flexibility to sing a verse that matches the day's Gospel reading. "Change Our Hearts" (#493) is a powerful reminder that we must use these 40 days of repentance to make sure that we have our hearts in the right direction. "Merciful God" (#489) is a reminder that our salvation comes from God alone. The refrain has three options: one specifically for Ash Wednesday, one for gathering, and one for communion.

Our Mass setting this Lenten season is Mass of Joy and Peace, found in the hymnal #209, #211, #212, #215, and #216.

If anyone is interested in joining any of the parish music ministries (choir, youth band, First Light), please contact Frank at the email address above.

PERSONAL CARE COMMUNITY

Are you or a loved one in need of placement in a Personal Care setting but aren't sure if you can afford it? Are you preparing for the future and want more information on options for paying for a Personal Care community? Holy Redeemer D'Youville Manor is hosting a free, educational seminar on "How to Pay for Personal Care." The event will be held on March 5th at 6pm. The address for the event is 1750 Quarry Road, Yardley, PA 19067. Our guest speaker will by Bryan Adler, attorney with the Rothkoff Group. He will be speaking about financial planning and VA benefits. Refreshments will be provided.

Please RSVP by February 26th to Lucia Maglio, Outreach Coordinator, at 267-626-0676.

ADORATION CHAPEL

We are truly blessed at St. Ignatius to have an Adoration Chapel. 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, someone is spending quiet time with our Eucharistic Lord, Jesus! You can too, anytime day or night - just come in and visit. Also if you would like to come at a set time each week, please consider taking one of the following hours:

<u>Sunday</u> - 3:00pm; <u>Tuesday</u> - 12:00am, 3:00am and 9:00am; <u>Friday</u> - 6:00pm; <u>Saturday</u> - 12:00pm. Also, if you would like to be a partner on Monday at 6:00pm or Saturday at 7:00pm, that would be appreciated. For more information about Eucharistic Adoration, kindly call Marianne Kloc for more information at 267-346-0152.

New Information for Chapel Closing: To find out if the Chapel is open or closed, kindly call 215-493-3377, extension 221. A recorded message will give you the latest information. We are phasing out calling our Adorers, so please call the information number provided and keep it handy for your convenience. It would be helpful to call anytime the weather is inclement to see if we have decided upon an extended closing. Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament.

LOWER MAKEFIELD TO LIVE AGAIN (TLA)

A Social and Support Group for Widows and Widowers

Thursday, March 12th, 7:00pm: Meeting at The First Presbyterian Church, 771 N. Pennsylvania Ave., Morrisville, PA ~ All widows and widowers are welcome.

Questions? Call Helen 215-579-5737

A Red Rose Can Be Placed By The Respect Life Altar



The Respect Life Committee offers all parishioners the opportunity to dedicate our Rose for Life to a special occasion, person, or event. Just fill out one of the envelopes at the entrances of the church or adoration chapel and drop off in a collection basket or at the rectory. We will accommodate a special

plaque to your request on the 'rose pedestal'. Also, please stop by our new Guadalupe shrine in the Reading Avenue entrance of the Church and say one Hail Mary to stop abortion.

"Every Christian is called to work for the common good and against the evils and injustices of their day. We are all called to witness to life in whatever job and setting God places us. Our culture...has become hardened to many who cry out. We idolize the strong and beautiful and tend to disregard the weak and imperfect. In our own lives, have we been programmed not to call for help ourselves or look past those who do?" (USCCB).

We have lost a respect for life, and, as such, a respect for our fellow human being. We all tend to forget that we are all created in the image and likeness of God, and, as such, we each are a reflection of God. Further, Christ took on our humanity to elevate it with His divinity. We are all created out of love, for love, and to love, first God and then our neighbor as ourselves.

Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us.

BOOK 'N BEAN...Wish you had more time to read great books? How about one per month? Join us on the last Tuesday of each month to discuss the club's book of the month!



Our group meets in the Religious Education Office (across from the school cafeteria) from 7:30 - 8:45pm for a relaxed discussion. Bring your own refreshments. Contact Linda Stewart at dremom@verizon.net or call her at (215) 968-3577 with any questions. Our schedule is as follows:

February 24th: The Color of Water (James McBride) March 31st: The Ear of the Heart (Mother Dolores Hart, OSB & Richard DeNeut)

April 28th: The Boys in the Boat (Daniel James Brown)

May 26th: Gone Girl (Gillian Flynn)

THE FAMILY FULLY ALIVE PRO LIFE/PRO FAMILY MEETING

In preparation for the 2015 World Meeting of Families and the visit of Pope Francis, St. Ignatius Parish will hold a gathering, named after the 2015 theme for the world meeting, to pray and praise God for the gift of family and life, and to gain understanding of the beautiful teachings gifted to us by the church of Philadelphia in order to prepare for the World **Meeting of Families next September.**

The gathering will take place from 7:15pm to 8:30pm in the Old Rectory in the room above the Adoration Chapel on the 2nd and 4th Monday evening for each of the ten months leading up to September 2015. Each month will cover one of the ten topics. For more information, please contact Marie Joseph at 215-493-1058 or Sheila Gallagher at 215-493-5298. If you are alive, you are part of a family... all are welcome!

RACHEL'S VINEYARD MINISTRIES



Rachel's Vineyard retreats are for anyone hurting from the spiritual and emotional pain of an abortion. The weekend will help you experience the mercy and compassion of God, grieve your loss and forgive yourself and others.

Retreat Date: March 20th to 22nd, 2015 at the Spirituality Center in Frazer, PA. Call 215-906-6337 or 610-399-0890.

All contacts are confidential. www.rachelsvineyard.org

7TH ANNUAL MEN'S SPIRITUALITY CONFERENCE SATURDAY, MARCH 7, 2015

Man Up Philly presents Faith, Family, and Fatherhood

Enrich your faith through your participation in this year's conference.

On Saturday, March 7th at St. Joseph University Hagan Arena, the men of our parish are invited to join Catholic Men from throughout the Archdiocese for the 7th Annual Men's Spirituality Conference. Speakers include Dr. Scott Hahn, author of Rome Sweet Home, Gus Lloyd, Catholic radio host, Devin Schadt, from Catholic Answers, and Jim Longon, member of the Papal Foundation. The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be offered and the Conference will conclude with Mass celebrated by Archbishop Charles Chaput. For more information and to register, go to the website: www.manupphilly.com.

ST. IGNATIUS STUDENTS EXCEL



The following students have received Honors for the first semester of the 2014-2015 school year:

St. Joseph's Preparatory School

First Honors - Brandon P. McKenzie Second Honors - Michael J. King

Holy Ghost Preparatory School

<u>Distinguished Honors</u> - Kevin Mulcahy (9th), James Nycz (10th), Tristan Beckett (11th), Jared Connor (11th), Alexander Falcon (11th), Anthony Tamburro (11th), Benjamin Decembrino (12th), Nicholas Wetzel (12th) First Honors - Carlo Ciccotelli (9th), Jack Elliott (9th), Ryan Lucas (9th), Cole Martillotti (9th), Peter Sims (9th), Matthew Marchand (10th), Robert Freiling (11th), Nicholas DelViscio (12th), Joseph Kowzun (12th), Colin Ushkowitz (12th) **Second Honors** - Matthew Doucette (9th), Ryan Parsons (9th), Jared Septer (9th), David Connuck (10th), A. Paul Caravello (11th), Theodore Kawoczka (11th), John Wheeler (11th), Stephen Demsko (12th), Gregory Price (12th)

PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR COMMUNITY that they return to the comfort of good health: Elizabeth Alvino, Phyllis Atkins, Frances Barkocy, Mary Barrett, Mary Beck, Brian Benedict, Ethel Beres, Theresa Bond, Anthony Bonanno, John Borges, Carolyn Bowers, Brian Bruder, Connie Buettler, Grace Burke, Jackelyne Carder, Ruthann Carroll, Florence Cebula, Peggy Ciulla, Michele Coleman, Kathleen Ann Collins, Lynda Collins, Josephine Consalvo, Cliff Conway, Tom Cox, Marjorie DeFelice, Bill & Theresa Derisi, Loretta & Sharon Douglas, Mary Ann Dougherty, Jenee Dwyer, Hannah Einwechter, Rosanne Ferrante, Grace Filak, Emilia Fina, Carol Foley, Casey Foley, Allen Fowler, Carol Fry, David Fry, Maureen Gallagher, Liz Gomes, Madeline Guarnieri, RoseAnn Grall, Jeff Greenly, Lou Gunkel, Karl Hagermann, Jim Holmes, Craig Inducci, Meryl Jacobson, Samia Jordens, Alex Kersha, Elizabeth Keys, Elizabeth Koch, Dolly Kratz, Rita Kroger, Barbara Lawless, Madelyn Liss, Elvia Luna, Michael Martell, Genevieve Marvuglio, Ellen Masterson, Bettie Mayer, Diane Mays, Bernadette McBeth, Baby Kevin McBeth, Lisa McBeth, Jim McCarthy, John McConnell, Ed McDonough, Carol McDonnell, Regina McHugh, Betty McNichol, Laurence Meo, Elizabeth Merrick, George Monti, Emily Morton, Phyllis Moser, Michael Murphy, Robert Murphy, Daniel O'Brien, Tim O'Reilly, Mignon Parham, Arty Peake, Nerissa Pepito, Alex Peters, Thelma Pisano, Mike Pompi, Susan Prager, Sara Puca, Mary Ramsey, Ralph Repoli, Don Roth, Joseph Russo, Jen Shipp, Ardene Smith, Joan Smoluk, Jay Steiger, Ryder Sternagel, Rita Stine, Darwin Stout, Pat Straub, Olivia Sullivan, Eileen Sutton, Jonathan Sutton, Doris Tarquinio, Jeanne Tobin, Bernadette Valko, Pat Van Dine, Melvin Vangilder, Jane Wallace, Jessica Walters, William Ward, Mark Wassum, Charlene Weaver, Molly White, Luanne Wons, Patricia Yorkus, Dorothy Young, Linda Zadnik.

PRAY FOR OUR BELOVED DECEASED, all of the service personnel killed while serving our country, those who have no one to pray for them and the Holy Souls in Purgatory.

Name: St. Ignatius Church

Bulletin Number: #511406

Contact Person: Janet Sassaman/Maria LaMantia

Phone: 215-493-3377 ext. 207